Service Delivery Review

Progress Charter Template

| Service Level Reduction
V Customer Service Enhancements

Service Level
Opportunity:

Service Delivery
Review Action:

Potential Financial Impact:

Staff Accountable: Finance Department

What internal resources or groups are
required to complete this task?

Key Stakeholders

The primary responsibility for the changes to financial processes rests
within the Finance department.

Consultation with all departments will be required to determine what
changes would be of assistance in their day to day operations.

Are there any Council decisions

Council Decisions required for implementation?

Changes to financial processes are operational in nature and will not require Council decisions
in order to implement.

Required funding for this project for any changes or upgrades to systems will be included in
future operating budgets and will require Council approval at that time.

Operating Efficiencies
ﬂ Performance Management

Implement changes to the Town's financial processes to enhance effectiveness and efficiency.

KPMG indicated that this opportunity relates primarily to process changes as opposed to service level changes and therefore they did not attempt to quantify the associated
financial impacts. All changes implemented will be incremental in nature.

Date of Update: September 2021

What resources do you require

Resources to complete this task?

Modifications to existing software or additional software may be required to
accommodate any changes in existing financial processes.

It is not expected that any additional staffing will be required.

What is the timeframe and steps thats are
required to move through this task?

This project will evolve over time and involve an internal review of all business units within the
Town. Incremental changes within each department will be made.

These changes may include systems improvements as well as identifying opportunities for staff
training and education.
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Where are we now with

Status Update respect to completion?

During the performance of the service delivery review, KPMG evaluated the Town's processes for administrative and client service functions in a
variety of areas.

In the recent midterm review of the 2019 - 2022 strategic plan Council indicated a desire to strive toward improvements in customer service as one of
their goals for the remainder of their term.

Improvements have been made to the Town property tax system which will streamline the printing of tax bills starting in 2022. This will result in
efficiencies in staff time to print and mail bills and will also allow property owners the option of requesting that their bills be sent to them by email
instead of regular mail. This will reduce staff time, printing costs and postage.

The pandemic has forced us to look at new and different ways of doing business in all areas. Parking and Transit are two areas that have had to find
new ways of collecting for these services. Currently users have the ability to buy passes on-line for both services. This creates flexibility for the end
user as they no longer have to attend a town facility to buy passes. It also reduces staff time required to collect, transport and deposit cash which also
reduces the possibility of error or theft since all financial transactions are handled in a secure manner.

Waterfront operations, marina and campground, continue to explore options for on-line booking enhancements to make it easier for the users of
these facilities to book and pay for accommodations.

During the next 12 to 18 months, following the completion of the organizational review, the finance department will conduct a review of all business
units to ensure that processes are sufficient to ensure the accuracy and completeness of transactions and to search for opportunities to improve

customer service.

Any initiatives which require additional funding will come back to Council during budget deliberations.
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